CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
November 3, 2010

Present:  Acklin, Levin Pittman, Armstrong, Smith, Walsh, Thorpe

Guest:  Sherry Ettlich

While waiting for a quorum, those present informally discussed some aspects of the Mathematics catalog change proposals, which included a new statistics minor, a number of course description changes, and one new course proposal.  The meeting was called to order at 4:15 p.m. when a quorum was reached.  

Mathematics
The committee continued to discuss mathematics curriculum proposals.  The new statistics minor uses existing courses, so will not require any new teaching resources.  Armstrong suggested that MTH 481 (a topics course) list the topics with letter designations (481A, 481D, etc.) so that each topic is a distinct course.  This will also solve a problem in Banner and the Acalog catalog, which cannot accept such a long course description for one course.  Ettlich will look at the topics and provide suggestions for specific letters for each topic.
Ettlich also presented the changes for the Mathematics-Computer Science co-major, and the Business-Mathematics co-major. She confirmed that she already discussed these changes with the Computer Science and Business departments.  MTH 271 (Computational Mathematics) is proposed as a new course.  This type of course is offered at other schools.  

On a side note, Ettlich informed the committee that there is a proposed new committee structure that would create an over-arching curriculum committee, with sub-committees for undergraduate curriculum (similar to current Curriculum Committee), graduate curriculum, university studies, etc.  Ettlich departed the meeting.

Levin/Pittman moved to approve all the mathematics curricular proposals, including the proposals for mathematics-computer science, and business-mathematics.  The motion passed unanimously 3Y/0N/0A.

Plans for next week
Thorpe will invite department chairs and/or program directors from Economics, Physics, and History/Political Science to upcoming meetings.  More catalog changes are coming in now and these will be added to the catalog change summary for future review.  

Curriculum Manual 
Acklin asked the committee to look at the additions and changes made by Thorpe and suggested by Scott Morrell.  

Honors program
Armstrong asked the committee for advice about the Honors request to have PHL 299H courses.  She said there are not currently PHL 299 courses in the catalog, but Thorpe said these should have been created in Banner back in the late 1990s, but just not listed in the catalog.  Armstrong will create them in Banner again.  Acklin said the Honors program can pilot the PHL 299H courses, then later convert them to permanent course numbers with a new course proposal.  Armstrong said that H sections can’t just be added to existing course numbers; the H courses have to be created in Banner just like a course with another number.

The meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.
